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PROVIDERALERT 

 
To:  AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Providers 
 
Date:   August 4, 2025 
 
Subject:  Louisiana Medicaid Increased Physician Reimbursement Rates  
                       Beginning July 1, 2025 
 

Summary:  Louisiana Medicaid Increased Physician Reimbursement Rates Beginning July 1, 
2025 

 
AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana would like to inform you that the Louisiana Department of Health 
announced an increase in Medicaid Reimbursement rates for physicians through funding authorized by 
Act 306 of the 2024 Regular Legislative Session and appropriated in House Bill 1 of the 2025 Session. 
 
Effective July 1, 2025, Medicaid physician reimbursement rates increased to 85% of the March 2024 
Region 99 Medicare rates for applicable services.  Reimbursements at or above this threshold will 
remain the same. 
 
To implement the new rates, LDH has initiated the formal rulemaking process and submitted a state 
plan amendment to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).  An emergency rule was 
published in the July 2025 edition of the Louisiana Register with the effective date of July 1, 2025, 
allowing the rate increase to take effect while the final rule is being finalized. 
 
What Providers Need to Know: 

• No action is required from providers. All eligible Medicaid claims with service dates on or after 
July 1, 2025, will be automatically recycled by LDH and the managed care organizations (MCO) 
to reflect the updated reimbursement amounts. 

• A revised Medicaid fee schedule will be posted on LDH’s website by September 30, 2025. 
• Once the fee schedule is published, AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana will have 30 calendar days 

to implement the new rates. 
• LDH will issue an informational bulletin with additional details before the online posting of the 

revised fee schedule. 

For updates and more information, providers are encouraged to monitor LDH communications and visit 

the LDH website [ldh.la.gov]. 

Questions:  
Thank you for your continued support and commitment to our patients' care. If you have questions 
about this communication, please get in touch with AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana's Provider Services 
department at 1-888-922-0007 or your Provider Network Management Account Executive. 
 

https://ldh.la.gov/assets/medicaid/Memos/ReimbursementRateIncrease07292025.pdf
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/ldh.la.gov/?action=communication.trk&trk=link:2338508:24049:3394:https*3B*3B*2F*2Fldh*2Ela*2Egov:07690B6706C947B46757A5900E5FC463__;JSUlJSUl!!E4aHFgIl6QUyrQ!7Na8o6VPp2uWSfyfrDW3ZPADli9wJx95wViyYG6poL6jjmNeT07LYcfYFvBmv4sjpaskJaUE_fNUy1BhZZ7U$
http://www.amerihealthcaritasla.com/pdf/provider/account-executives.pdf


Missed an alert?  
You can always find a complete list of provider alerts on our website's Newsletters and Updates page.  
 
Need to update your provider information? Send full details to network@amerihealthcaritasla.com  
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